
Supplementary Witness Statement – Ms Etain Traynor 
   
 
I note paragraph 441 of the Inquiry Opening makes reference to my contact with Mrs Millar. 
Paragraph 441 reads as follows: “The discussion described in the draft RCPCH report 
would appear to have taken place on the morning of 14th April. The allegation raised by Dr 
O’Donohoe in this discussion might well have been the prompt for Sister Traynor to make a 
formal report to Mrs. Esther Millar, Clinical Services Manager, Erne Hospital. This report 
also focussed on the fluid mismanagement issues issue.” 
 
I wish to advise the Inquiry that I had tried to report my concerns to Mrs Millar my line 
manager on the morning of 13th April 2000 with no success. Her secretary advised me that 
she was not available all day and I arranged to meet Mrs Millar on the morning of the 14th 
April.   
 
 
Etain Traynor 
3rd June 2013 
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